Draft

Connecticut Swimming

Senior Committee

Minutes

December 14, 2010

Via Teleconference

Senior Committee Chair Bob Shearer call the meeting to order at 8:05pm

Present: Bob Shearer, Bill Ball, Sean Farrell, Randy Erlenbach

Not Present: Rob Riccobon, Richard Ludemann

Additions to Agenda: None

Approval of the Agenda: The Agenda was unanimously approved

Approval of Minutes: Minutes of the November 8, 2010 meeting were approved

OLD BUSINESS

Dates for the 2012 SC CT Swimming Senior Championship

It was brought to our attention that the date the committee voted on of February 23-26, 2012, Wesleyan will not be available. Discussion about other sites and changing the date back to the 1st weekend in March followed. The committee felt that it was more important to have a site with warm-up and cool down space, than trying to find a site available the weekend of February 23-23, 2012.

A motion to change the dates that were voted on in the November 8, 2010 meeting of February 23-26, 2012 be changed to March 2-5, 2012 so that the meet can remain at Wesleyan.

Motion was voted on and passed 4-0

Senior Circuit feedback from New England and Metro LSC's

Bob reported on the Conference call with representatives of Metro and New England LSC's. All parties feel the meets should be Long Course, with Sectional time standards. Hope was to have one in May, timed finals, and two additional meets. One in June and one in July, both being prelims/finals meets. Metro expressed interest in running this meet in combination with their senior meet. The meets would be open, but priority would be given to Metro, New England and CT Swimming first.

Finances were discussed. Meets with these standards may be smaller than most and costs of facilities is quite high. Therefore there was discussion of surcharges, LSC subsidies, or the LSC's themselves running the meets.

It was the feeling of the CT Senior Committee that July meet not be combined with the Metro Senior meet. The committee also discussed other options and will continue to work with the other LSC's to try and get a Senior Circuit of meets started.

New Business

The committee spent time discussion the Age Group Committee potential proposal to remove summer Regional's. The pros and cons were discussed at great length and it was the feeling of our committee that if a proposal was made, senior committee would be give serious consideration to support of it.

Elite Training Camp in Colorado Springs:

Jen Lyman was unable to participate on the call so discussion was tabled to the next meeting

Next Meeting

Next Senior Meeting will be via conference call at 8pm on Tuesday February 1, 2011

The meeting was adjourned at 8:38pm

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Ball